
Sacred Heart Parish 
Priestly Fraternity of St. Peter  

4643 Gaywood Dr. 

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46806 

260-744-2519 

Rev Mark Wojdelski, FSSP  Pastor 
Parish office 260-744-2519  
(In Sacred Heart school building) 

Email: office@sacredheartfw.org 
Web Page: sacredheartfw.org 
 
Regina Caeli Choir 
Teresa Smith, Director  260-820-1662 
teresalsmith2000@yahoo.com 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY 

Active registered parishioners should contact the 
Pastor at least six Months in advance of the date. 
 

BAPTISM 

Please contact the  office. 
 

LAST SACRAMENTS AND SICK CALLS 

Please contact the office.  In an emergency    
requiring Extreme Unction or Viaticum please 
call 267-6123. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday              8:00 am (Low Mass) 
            10:00 am (Missa Cantata) 

Mon, Tues & Thurs   7:00 am 
Wed & Fri  6:00 pm 
Saturday   9:00 am 
Holy Days  Check Bulletin 
 

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE (Confession) 

Friday   5:30 pm 
Saturday   8:30 am 
Sunday   7:30 & 9:30 am 
 

Any time by appointment. 
 



SACRED HEART PARISH May 5, 2019 
FORT WAYNE, INDIANA  

 MASS INTENTIONS  

FOR THE WEEK 

Sunday 
May 5 

8:00 AM                  
10:00 AM 

Second Sunday after Easter 
 
Nona Hamel + (anniv) 
Pro Populo 

Monday 
May 6 
 

7:00 AM 

Feria of Paschaltide 
 
 
Janet Fix + (anniv) 

Tuesday  
May 7 

 
7:00 AM 

St. Stanislaus, Bishop & Martyr 
 
 
Joe & Joann Malfait + 

Wednesday 
May 8 

 
6:00 PM 

Feria of Paschaltide 
 
 
Liv & Dec of John & Phyllis Kuhn Family 

Thursday 
May 9 

 
7:00 AM 

St. Gregory Nazianzen, Bishop & Doctor 
 
 
Paula De La Grange 

Friday 
May 10 
 

6:00 PM 

St. Antoninus, Bishop 
 
 
Joe & Joann Malfait + 

Saturday 
May 11 

  
9:00 AM 

Ss. Philip & James, Apostles  
 
 
Knute F. K. Thorpe + 

Sunday 
May 12 

8:00 AM                  
10:00 AM 

Third Sunday after Easter  
 
Thomas Crowe + 
Pro Populo 

Please join your fellow parishioners for cof-
fee and donuts after the 8:00 AM Mass on 
the first Sunday of the month, or after the 
10:00 AM  Mass on the first and third Sun-
days of the month.  This is also the time to 
visit our small lending library of good Cath-
olic books and media.  This is located just 
across from the bathrooms in the school 

basement. 

EASTER FLOWERS in memory of  William & 
Phyllis Forbing, Diane Kunz, Donald Charais, Leila 
Charais, Theresa Miller, Gerald Zartman, Luz E 
Mercado, Ann Mullins, Gerald Mullins, Edith K Salzer, 
Adelaido Hernandez, Rosalia Sanchez, Catarino 
Gonzalez, Nixon Gonzalez, Eufemia Sanchez, Angel & 
Guadalupe Lopez, Fr. Daniel Leeuw, Fr. Kenneth 
Walker, Katie Baumle, Bill Gonya, John F. Miller, 
Godfrey & Veronica Gutgsell, and in honor of Erin E 
Rivera. 
 
SPECIAL BLESSED ITEMS AVAILABLE 
All of the remaining palms from Palm Sunday have been 
blessed with the special blessing on the feast of St. Peter 
of Verona, whose feast was celebrated last Monday.  See 
the text below for the particular efficacy of this blessing.  
Please pick up one of these palms to keep in your 
homes, if you do not already have one.  The water in the 
holy water container at the front of church was also 
blessed with the relic of St. Peter, Martyr, as seen below.  
It is not recommended to drink the water for reasons of 
hygiene. 
 
BLESSING OF PALMS OR OTHER FOLIAGE ON 
THE FEAST OF ST. PETER THE MARTYR  
Let us pray. Lord Jesus Christ, Son of the living God, we 
beg you to bless + these tree-branches, to pour out on 
them a heavenly blessing, by the power of the holy + 
cross and the prayers of St. Peter the Martyr; for when 
you once went forth to triumph over the enemy of 
mankind, you willed that little children pay honor to you, 
waving palms and tree-branches before you. By the sign 
of the holy + cross, let these branches be so endowed 
with your blessing, that wherever they are kept the prince 
of darkness with all his followers may flee in fear and 
trembling from such homes and places; no damage may 
be done there from lightning and storm; no inclement 
weather consume or destroy the fruits of the earth; no 



happening disturb or molest those who serve you, the 
almighty God, who live and reign forever and ever.  
R: Amen. They are sprinkled with holy water.  
 
BLESSING OF WATER WITH THE RELICS OF ST. 
PETER THE MARTYR  
Let us pray. God, who for man's salvation instituted the 
most wonderful mysteries in the element of water, 
hearken to our prayer, and pour forth your blessing + on 
this element, water, which we now make holy in the 
name of St. Peter the Martyr. By the intercession of this 
martyr of yours let it prove a salutary remedy for your 
faithful, driving out evil spirits and warding off illness 
and suffering of body and spirit. May all who drink of it 
or are sprinkled with it be delivered from every affliction 
of body and soul and regain health in their whole being; 
through Christ our Lord. R: Amen.  
Let us pray. Almighty everlasting God, we humbly 
appeal to your mercy and goodness to graciously bless + 
by your indescribable power these your faithful people, 
who come to venerate the relics of St. Peter the Martyr 
and beg his intercession. Delivered by your martyr's 
prayers from every affliction of mind and body, 
protected by your mercy here and everywhere, and saved 
by your grace, may they deserve, after this life has run its 
course, to attain the joys that are unending; through 
Christ our Lord. R: Amen.  
 
A big thank you to those from the Confirmation class 
that helped with cleaning up the hall after the party on 
Sunday. THANK YOU!   
 
3rd Annual New Life Tree 
Easter Season Has Arrived!  Jesus has Risen and new life 
has begun.  Trees are budding, flowers are blooming and 
birds are singing.  Babies are part of our human new life 
cycle and are truly a blessing from God, and each child 
should be valued and cherished. 
Again this year, Sacred Heart Parish will be hosting a 
New Life Tree.   The tree will host items to be collected 
for those in need. Baby items will be collected for the 
Women’s Care Center.  Bishop Kevin Rhoades 
described the Women’s Care Centers as “A true oasis of 
mercy, places where women who may be in crises, 
perhaps tempted to do harm to themselves and their 
unborn babies, perhaps experiencing hopelessness or 
despair, rejection or helplessness, here receive 
compassion, help and merciful love.”  There are three 
Women’s Care Centers in Fort Wayne, which is part of 
28 centers across 10 states, and it’s growing. In 2018 the 
Fort Wayne offices served over 2500 moms, and are 
currently expecting 1066 babies over the next few weeks. 

On the tree you will find ornaments that are 
representative of the items that the Women’s Care 
Center has requested be donated to them.  A list of 
needed items was compiled by the Women’s Care Center 
representatives. Items will be given and allocated 
according to their guidelines and needs.   
Please help yourself to an ornament or ornaments that 
you are able to donate.  Bring your items back to the tree 
and all the items will be collected and delivered to the 
Women’s Care Center, 4600 West Jefferson Blvd, Fort 
Wayne Indiana 46804.  The New Life Tree will be in the 
back of the Church from Sunday April 21st through 
Friday, May 17th  2019.   
If you have any questions please contact Erin at 260-246
-0232 
 
MILITIA OF ST. JOSEPH Terror of Demons - Are 
you tired of lukewarmness, restlessness and mediocrity 
in your life? Want to RADICALLY deepen your faith - 
taking your life to the NEXT LEVEL? Step up your 
game with other like-minded devout Catholic men 
looking for MORE - striving for SAINTHOOD daily 
together, as we grow fervently in devotion while waging 
spiritual combat under the banner of St. Joseph the 
Terror of Demons! As Christ told us in Matthew 7:14, 
the path to Salvation is narrow and hard, and FEW find 
it. The stakes are too high to pin eternity on nothing less 
than 100% effort. Come to our monthly meeting 
FRIDAY 5/10/19 at Sacred Heart! Holy Mass @ 6pm 
followed by food & meeting 6:30-8:30. For details and 
RSVP visit: www.MilitiaSJ.com or text 260-619-1373. 
 

 

Second Sunday after Easter 

St. Vincent de Paul “Brown Bag Collection” 
Please continue to help our food bank here at Sacred 
Heart by taking a brown bag and filling it with non per-
ishable foods. Every Friday the St. Henry-Sacred Heart 
St. Vincent de Paul Society has a food bank that is open 
to anyone living in the Fort Wayne area. Please bring the 
filled bag back by the 2nd Sunday of each month and it 
will be exchanged with another empty brown bag. This 
gives everyone an opportunity to help feed the poor in 
our city with this corporal work of mercy. Thanks in ad-
vance to all those who help keep the food bank in oper-
ation.   Please note that though the food bank has 
moved to St. Henry’s for the convenience of the pa-
trons, we nevertheless continue to assist it. 

http://www.militiasj.com/

